                                       	Streets and Roads Commission
                                                          Meeting Minutes
May 26, 2011

                                        

Commission members in attendance: Chair, Bryan Pelino; Vice Chair, Jim Hegerich; Thomas Flemming; Tora Mahoney; Mark Moxley.  

Citizens:  

I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.

II. Administrative items
a. Notes from the Chair
None

b. Departmental Report
Presented by Moxley.  Buffalo Road resurfaced.  S. Main Street: fence, guard rail, driveway regraded.  May Fest setup and tear down and signage.  W. Church Street: “no parking” sign put up.  Street sweeping.  Sign replacement.  Twin Ridge storm pond maintenance.  Cross walks repainted.  Assist Park’s department with regarding and dirt removal.  Frederick County is doing some repaving.  

c. Approval of prior minutes
Chairman made a motion to approve; Flemming seconded the motion.  Minutes approved.

III. Old Business
a. Proposed “No Parking” Sign Briarwood/N. Towne Ct.
Moxley stated that the signed had been put up.

b. Event Permitting Ordinance—Discussion and Vote
Councilman Helt to review the code, Article IV, Section 96-18A for potential expansion.  Commission will revisit the issue.

c. Rising Ridge Speeding Concern
See Section IV(a) below.

IV. New Business

a. Speed Cameras/Twin Ridge School Zone Concern
Moxley explained that cameras are limited to ½ mile within school zones and State highway work zones.  Montgomery and Prince George’s counties have exceptions.  Rising Ridge does not fall within the ½ mile limit.  State Police are for speed cameras.  Perhaps, Councilman Helt can present this issue before Town Council and at MML.  The possibility of getting Frederick and Carroll counties within the exception as well should be reviewed.

b. Ridgeville 3-Way Stop
After extensive discussion, the Commission concluded that a 3-way stop is not an efficient way to resolve the issue.  The sharp corner was considered.  There is no reason to have crosswalks.  Many of the accidents have been weather related.

V. Adjournment 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, August 25, 2011 at 7:30 p.m.

MOTION:  Chairman moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Hegerich.  Vote:  All in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m.


					Respectfully Submitted by,


					Tora Mahoney
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